From: Chris Hall [mailto:jchallx2@tiscali.co.uk] 
Sent: 22 December 2011 17:19
To: John Williams; John Honey; John Atkinson; Jeff Hughes; Jeanette Thompson; Jane Blank; Ian Rickard; Helen Edwards; George Robertson; Gavin Miles; Eric Whitfield; Emma Duncan; Elizabeth Parfitt; David Johnson; David Barker; Colin Meadowcroft; Claire Barritt; Chucks Golding; Carol Chen; C O'Boyle; Bruce Laws; Beryl Foster; Barbara/Richard Morris; Arthur Charvonia; Anthony Roche; Anne Morgan; Andrew Weavers; Andrew Smith; Amanda Julian; Alex Hallam; Albert Bugeja
Subject: Urgent Message from CLG
Importance: High
Dear ACSeS member
 

Tony Kilner has received the following message from CLG and has asked me to circulate it to all branch members as a matter of urgency.
 

"I am writing about how Ministers are minded to introduce the new standards and conduct arrangements for local authority members created by the Localism Act 2011, and to invite your association to discuss with us the practical details of implementing these new arrangements.

As has been announced in Parliament, the Government expects the Standards Board for England will cease its regulatory functions on 31 January 2012, and that the Board will be abolished no later than 31 March 2012.  Any complaints being dealt with by the Board on that date will be transferred back to the authority that originated the complaint.   The local authority in question will then be under an obligation to handle the case using the local elements of the current regime, namely the statutory standards committee.  

We envisage that the remaining local elements of the current regime, including statutory standards committees with the power to suspend councillors, will be abolished on 1 July 2012. 
From 1 July forward, all standards matters – including consideration and determination of outstanding complaints made during the period the Standards Board regime was operating - will be the responsibility of local authorities, to be handled under the new arrangements.  1 July will also see the new standards arrangements, which include a ‘Nolan-based’ code, the involvement of an independent person in allegations of misconduct, and a new criminal offence for failing to declare or register interests, coming into force.

Such a timetable would seem appropriate given the timing of councils’ elections and annual meetings.  It also recognises that local authorities will have to take action to implement the changes to the standards arrangements.  For example, authorities will need sufficient time to adopt any new code and procedures.  Moreover, they will need time to advertise for and then appoint an ‘independent person’ and put in place arrangements for handling allegations of breaches of their code.  Finally, principal authorities will have to put in place, and agree, arrangements with parish councils for both a code and register of interest related activity."
 

Kind regards and compliments of the season.
 

Chris hall
Secretary ACSeS Eastern Branch
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